ZION LUTHERAN CHURCH

COMMITTEE MEETING REPORT

Committee: Visitation

**Meeting Date: 2/2/2021** 

Members present: Kent Edson, Marcie Andersh, Sue Gates, Pastor Erin, Sharon Paranto, Virginia Tobin

Committee updates/items discussed (report briefly)

1. At the Annual Congregational Meeting Sharon Paranto was elected vice-president and Virginia

Tobin joined the council as chairperson of the visitation committee. Mike Bretsch will replace

Sharon.

2. The visitation roster remains the same as it was in December. Members continue to make

contact via phone, letters, cards and small gifts.

3. The possibility of resuming personal visits was discussed. COVID numbers are down and

residents of long-term care facilities have received vaccines. It was agreed this decision

will be the choice of the visitor and the individuals they visit.

4. Committee members will deliver Lenten boxes to the individuals they visit by February 17, which

is Ash Wednesday. The boxes will be ready for pick up in the Narthex by February 14.

5. The next meeting will be Tuesday, May 11, 2021 at 2:00 p.m.

Recommendations for council action, if you have any.

1. No items need approval at this time.

Report filled out by: Virginia Tobin